HENLEY Surf Life Saving Club Inc.



50th
ANNUAL REPORT
SEASON 1974-75

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HENLEY S.L.S.C. INC.

AGENDA

1. Notice of Meeting.

2. Apologies.

 Confirmation of Minutes of Forty Ninth Annual General Meeting held on the 4th August, 1974.

Business arising out of minutes.

5. Correspondence.

 Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Fiftieth Annual Report.

 Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Fiftieth Annual Financial Statement.

8. Ratification of Resignations and Appointment of Officers.

9. Election of Officers.

10. General Business.

M.J. MARTIN. HON. SECRETARY.

THE MAJOR OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE:

 To study and practice the methods of Surf Life Saving as laid down by the S.L.S.A. of Australia Handbook.

2. To minimise the loss of life from drowning by proficient life-saving apparatus conforming with S.L.S.A. of

Australia Standards.

 To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction so as to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles of the art of natation, and generally further the best interests of surf bathing.

4. To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in

distress.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Founder: The late Dan F. Dineen

CURRENT OFFICE BEARERS FOR SEASON 1974/75

Patron: Mr. M.B. Butterfield.

Vice-Patrons: Miss A.R. Forwood,

His Worship The Mayor of Henley & Grange. Mr. J.B. Edwards, Mr. D.J. Newlands O.B.E. Mr. M. Rodgers, Mrs. P. K. Harvey

Mrs. P. Guster.

President: Mr. L.J. Harvey

Vice-Presidents

Mrs. I. McDonald Mr. M.D. Hegarty Mr. L. Frost Mr. J. Payze Mr. W. Stafford Mr. L. Griggs Mr. I. Dingle

Mr. P. Eldridge Mr. C. Hutchenson Mr. R. Burton Mr. P. Johns Mr. F. Mosler Mr. D. Knappstein Mr. C. Newland

Mr. H. Johns Mr. A. Walters (Sen.) Mr. C. Lennie Mr. S. H. Walker Mr. R. Duhne Mrs. D.M. Groves

The Hon. Mr. Steele Hall M.P. The Hon. Mr. T. Casey M.P. The Hon. Mr. G. Broomhill M.P.

Captain: R. Hill Vice-Captain: G. Henry

Hon. Secretary: B. R. Duhne (Resigned) L. Hunter (Resigned), M. J. Martin

Hon. Asst. Secretary: B. H. Wood

Hon. Treasurer: G.W. Duhne Hon. Chief Instructor: T. Mulvihill (Resigned), P. Carter

Hon. Surf Boat Captain: G. Bull

Hon. Asst. Surf Boat Captain: S. Williams

Hon. Gear Steward: G. Hill Publicity Officer: M. Symons Recruiting Officer: M.A. Bradlev Nipper Representative: W. Ryan Board & Ski Captain: L. Bang Committee Members: D. Walker

House Representative: D. Hemsley (Resigned), T. Mulvihill

Hon. Handicappers: M. Symons, K. Starr Delegates to S.A. State Centre, S.L.S.A. of Aust.: T. Mulvihill

Hon. Auditors: Messrs. A. Roberts & M. Jenkins

Hon. Solicitor: Mr. C. Townsend

Life Members: Messrs. C. Fischer, C. Chambers, C. Hele, R.J. McDonough W. Zimmerman, M.B. Butterfield, C.D. Fiedler, F. Tucker, T. Jennings, C.M. Calnan, A. Roberts, L.G. Bailey, D. Hemsley, A.A. Park,

J. Doherty, B.R. Duhne, G.A. Anderson.

CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

On looking back over the achievements of the past season one can feel proud to be a member of the oldest club in this State. At the same time, we must think about the coming season and how we can best serve our club.

All members were enthusiastic and keen to make our 50th year the most successful of them all. Unfortunately this enthusiasm was lost by a minority of members and consequently the club was not quite as successful as it could have been. Our main problem was finding members who were prepared to train squads for examinations, and consequently a few new members were lost.

At this stage I would like to urge all experienced members to put their knowledge to use and help ensure a healthy future for the club and just not a healthy present. The cadets and juniors are the future of our club and I feel sure we will remain one of the top

clubs.

Being runners up in the Wales Efficiency Competition last year, it was felt that problems could be encountered in trying to maintain the high standard of patrols. This standard however, was not only maintained but we also won the Wales Competition. All members are to be congratulated for this effort and a special mention should be made of all patrol captains and Greg Henry for jobs well done. Special thanks also goes to those members who stayed back from carnivals to patrol our beach on those days. It is interesting to note that a majority of these members were either parents of 'nipper' members or those who assisted in the organising of the 'nippers'.

In the competition area the club was again very successful and all members who competed are congratulated for their fine efforts. The senior R & R rates a special mention as again they put our name on the Ampol Shield and are State champions. The junior swimmers must also be congratulated for their fine performances as should the

senior boat crew.

I would like to congratulate those members who won State titles and the seven members who were selected in the State team. I would also like to sincerely thank David Hemsley, Grantley Anderson, Leroy Bang and Trevor Mulvihill for their tireless effort in training our competitors throughout the year.

Once again the Ladies Auxillary have done a wonderful job and on behalf of all the members, I thank them for a job well done.

Thanks are also extended to those persons who successfully trained and organised the Nipper section of our club as it is these people who are ensuring our bright future. Special mention is made of the following people for their efforts in this regard, Bill Ryan, Ray Mani, Lloyd Oaten, Graham Hill and Keith Starr.

No club can run effectively without financial support and for this we must thank both local publicans, Lloyd Harvey and

Major Rogers and also the local community.

In completing this report, I would like to thank all members who have helped to make my job as Club Captain as easy as possible and leave all members with this thought for next season - SUCCESS IS 1% INSPIRATION AND 99% PERSPIRATION.

VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Throughout the past season Henley Beach was ably patrolled for a total of 1,507 hours. Although this was 73 hours lower than last season, it is most encouraging to notice that it was more a club effort and not left to a few individuals. To all members who assisted in maintaining our high standard of patrol, the club is grateful and thanks you.

A special mention should be made of Rod Hill and Rod Wilson who lead the patrol hours with $135\frac{1}{2}$ and $77\frac{1}{2}$ respectively. Special thanks should also go to those members who remained back on patrol on carnival days, thus allowing other members to compete successfully

at Carnivals.

G. Brown

During the season our patrols effectively treated ll first aid cases, helped find several lost children and treated numerous people for jelly fish stings. It is pleasing to report that it was not necessary to use heart lung resuscitation this season although all members are highly proficient. One rescue was made during the season.

The club again maintained a very high standard in the Wales Efficiency Competition and came 1st. To all members who made

this possible, the club is grateful.

In conclusion, I must thank all those members and especially Rodney Hill, who helped make this year a success.

G. HENRY. VICE CAPTAIN.

PATROL HOURS

	INTROL	HOURS		
			THE COLUMN THE PROPERTY IS	
SENIORS				
R. Hill		135=	G. Bull	131/2
R. Wilson		775	D. Barrett	13
K. Starr		$58\frac{1}{2}$	B. Bishop	11
G. Hill		55	S. Williams	101
M. Quinn		55	R. Keam	81
R. Mani		471/2	D. Carruthers	$ \begin{array}{c} 10\frac{1}{2} \\ 8\frac{1}{2} \\ 5 \\ 4\frac{1}{2} \end{array} $
G. Henry		41 2	G. Payze	41
A. Rushby		39=	C. Layze	-2
L. Bang				
		38		
T. Mulvihill		37		
L. Hunter		$35\frac{1}{2}$		
M. Grant		30		
D. Walker		27		
M. Martin		26		
P. Carter		24		
L. Oaten		24		
B. Wood		24		
M. Bradley		22	of the second has been	
B. Duhne		19½	in the state of	
		2		

135.

PATROL HOURS CONT.

JUNIORS P. Walker N. Fielder T. Cuneen I. Greenwood M. Greenwood P. Harvey C. Mani P. Hicks	50 42 34 ¹ 21212121212 26 26	CADETS D. Hocking P. Bishop G. Miller B. Sukroo C. Wybrow P. Mani D. Bishop P. McKay	$\begin{array}{c} 41\\ 37\\ 27\\ 18\\ 12\frac{1}{2}\\ 10\frac{1}{2}\\ 7\\ 5\frac{1}{2}\\ \end{array}$
P. Morrison	231	T. Bart	55
M. Searcy	$22\frac{1}{2}$	P. Morrison	5
A. Lanyon P. Caica	$18\frac{1}{2}$	T. Tandler	31/2
T. Blight	17	S. Mather	31/2
R. McKay	$14\frac{1}{2}$		
T. Snell	$13\frac{1}{2}$		
P. Mason	131		
B. Harvey	$10\frac{1}{2}$	of animal	
S. Ohazy	10		
J. Foody	8½ 8½		
J. Loody	02		

CHEF INSTRUCTORS REPORT

There were two holders of this position during the past season,

namely Trevor Mulvihill and Phil Carter.

Trevor began the season with several young lads who wished to gain awards but there was a lack of members willing to instruct the lads. Trevor trained as many squads as possible with the assistance of Rodney Hill but due to the lack of co-operation from other senior members and a lack of keenness by some of the candidates, he eventually resigned out of frustration.

Phil Carter took on the position late in the season and with the assistance of Leroy Bang, two squads were successfully put

through the qualifying certificate examination.

Both Trevor and Phil urge members who are eligible to become instructors to come to the aid of our club and help the younger members gain their awards and strengthen the Henley Club into a force to be reckoned with both in club activities and competition.

Awards gained during the 1974/75 season were;-

QUALIFYING CERTIFICATE

Douglas Campbell
Paul Morrison
Paul Mani
Brian Sukroo
Darren Hocking
Thomas Tandler
Grant Atkinson
Kym Barnes

Gary Davis
Gregory Wells
Scott Ryan
Scott Mather
Nicholas Harvey
Frank Howard
Martin Howard

BRONZE MEDALLION
Michael Greenwood
Ian Greenwood
John Foody
Lloyd Oaten
Philip Morrison
Mark Searcy
Paul Hicks

INSTRUCTORS Maurice Quinn Les Hunter Philip Carter Leroy Bang

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION
James Doherty
Barry Duhne
Rodney Hill
Trevor Mulvihill
Greg Bulger

EXAMINERS CERTIFICATE Rodney Hill Trevor Mulvihill Greg Bulger

NIPPER REPORT

Once again the season has ended successfully and I am sure that a lot of self satisfaction has been gained by the stalwarts who supported the nipper division.

During the season there were over 100 boys registered for

carnival participation.

Recruiting at the schools was suspended this year as there were not enough instructors to handle the boys already registered.

The performances at carnivals were up to our usual high standard, being in the first six at every carnival and at the State

Titles we finished with 85 points.

The interstate carnival was held at Moana this year and South Australia again performed creditably. The Henley Club had two representatives, David Atkinson and Mark Wybrow, who are to be congratulated on their selection. We again were mystified by the non-selection of some of our boys, whose carnival performances were deserved of a better fate.

We are again in debt to Rodney Hill, Graham Hill and Keith Starr for their untiring assistance in training the lads and for

attending the carnivals.

I would again like to thank the few parents for the help they gave at training and at the carnivals. The fund raising by the parents this year has been outstanding. The Cabaret, barbecue, wine bottling and stalls at the Senior carnival were very successful financially. A special mention should go to Durry Schnaars and Fred Campbell for their individual efforts.

Finally, it has given me a lot of personal satisfaction to see our nippers this year, move into the Senior Club as cadets. The future of the club will be in the hands of these lads. The Senior Club must I feel, give more assistance in the training of the Nipper

division if the club is to have a future.

Remember, the strength of any club is in the good club member, not the champion competitor.

BILL RYAN NIPPER REPRESENTATIVE

BOARD & SKI REPORT

Being the first season that boards and skis have been represented on the committee, I feel proud to report that the small squad did well in obtaining over 100 carnival points for the club.

State Title placings were:-

Chris Mani 1st - Junior Ski Paul Mani 2nd - Cadet Ski 3rd - Ski Teams

These results were a pleasing finish to the competitive season. In the coming season, I would like to see more participation in the board & ski field and those members who feel lost, may find a new sphere of interest. I would like to thank the lads who trained with me and the committee for their help during the season.

LEROY P. BANG.

RECRUITING

The 74-75 sesson for recruiting has not been one that has met with a great deal of success. The recruiting of specialised members is something that has been discussed and will be carefully looked at next season. By this I mean that if the club needs runners, we go to athletic groups and promote our activities, if it needs swimmers, we go to swimming clubs and do the same, etc. The other disconcerting fact over the past season is the lack of active members who are prepared to take new members through their various awards and again this is something to be looked at closely next season. The problem arises that once we get the new members, there appears to be difficulty in keeping them interested in in the club. We are still getting our ever increasing flow of nippers and prospects look bright in that area. Special thanks must go to all concerned for their continuous efforts.

In closing I would like to thank all members who had anything to do with the recruiting, training and personal interest in and of our new members, and hope we can look forward to a very successful

75-76 season.

JUNIOR REPORT 1975

At the present time, our club has many more junior & cadet members than it has had for a number of years. It is pleasing to see the conscientious efforts put into patrols and working bees and we are proud to say that we put many of the senior members to shame as far as attendances go.

With 6 squads going for their respective awards, we must commend those members who gave up their spare time to instruct the new recruits. It must be noted that all squads were successful in their examinations.

The younger members are the future of the club and to carry on the high competitive standard set by Henley, we would like to see the older, more experienced members taking more of an interest in the young up & coming members.

It is not to be ignored that this is already being done, For example:- a junior boat crew, junior board & ski teams and the swimming area, we have some top class runners in the club at the present time and there is no reason why this area should fail in the junior ranks.

Reflecting on some of this year's performances at the State

Titles:

First - Junior Single Ski (Chris Mani)
Second - Junior Iron Man (Andrew Lanyon)
Third - Cadet Flags (Tom Tandler)

First - Junior Surf Teams (McKay, Lanyon, Fielder, Cunneen)

First - Senior Surf Teams (Payze, Sen, McKay, Lanyon, Fielder)

Fielder)
First - Jun. Belt. (R. M.cKay)
Third- Jun. Belt. (N. Fielder)
Second - Cadet Ski (Paul Mani)
First - Jun. Surf Champ. (R. M.cKay)
Second - Jun. Surf Champ. (A. Lanyon)
Third - Jun. Surf Champ. (N. Fielder)
Fifth - Jun. Surf Champ. (P. Mason)

We hope to see even better results next season once the new

members settle in, competition wise.

We would like to thank those people who supported us during the season for the help and advice they have given us.

> NEVILLE FIELDER & TERRY CUNNEEN

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

During this season, the Henley Club fielded the largest number of rowers for many years. There was a senior crew, two reserve crews and a junior crew.

Congratulations must go to the senior crew for winning the majority of events that they contested throughout the season. This crew

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT CONT.

also had the honour of representing the State at the Australian titles. The crew was favourite to take out the State Championships and put in a fine effort to come second after being swamped at the start of the race. Bill Halliday was coach of the senior crew in his first year with the club and must be congratulated for his success.

Problems arose with the lack of members in the reserve crews at the beginning of the season but as it progressed, these vacancies

were filled.

Trevor Mulvihill was sweep of the junior crews and was also faced with a similar problem - lack of members. An excellent job done by Trevor with a limited crew.

In general I would like to thank everyone who assisted in maintaining the boats and conveying the craft to carnivals

throughout the season.

GEOFFREY BULL BOAT CAPTAIN.

TOP ROOM REPORT

The top room was managed for most part of the season by David Hemsley who maintained the standard of service and quality of the room with the help of his committee consisting of

D. Walker, S. Williams, B. Wood, R. Williams and N. Jacobsen.

As David has been doing this job for the previous two years and bought himself a trailer sailor yacht, he asked me if I was prepared to complete the season for him but he indicated his willingness to continue serving on the committee.

A new committee was formed comprising
D. Hemsley, S. Williams, B. Wood,
M. Martin, G. Henry & D. Walker

and the top room has continued on.

My thanks go to all those members who volunteered their services as barman during the season. To the ladies auxillary, for putting on meals once a month during summer and to the customers who patronised our top room.

T. MULVIHILL.

STATE TITLE RESULTS

Rescue & Resuscitation - Henley 1st B. Duhne, M Grant, M. Bradley, M. Martin, G. Payze, N. Fielder.

Open Surf Teams - Henley 1st N. Fielder, R. McKay, A. Langdon, G. Payze.

STATE TITLE RESULTS CONT.

Veteran Surf Race - B. Duhne 1st

Veteran Beach Sprint - R. Treloar 1st G. Anderson 2nd

Beach Relay - Henley 2nd G. Anderson, R. Treloar, B. Wood M. Bradley.

Surf Ski Relay - Henley 3rd L Bang, C Mani, T Cunneen.

Open Surf Boat - Henley 2nd D. Walker, G. Payze, G. Henry M. Manning, W. Halliday.

C Grade Boat - Henley 2nd M. Grant, M. Bradley, T. Mulvihill, G. Bulger, D. Read.

Junior Surf Team - Henley 1st N. Fielder, R. Mc Kay, A. Langdon, T. Cunneen.

Junior Iron Man - A. Langdon 2nd.

Junior Belt - R. McKay 1st, N. Fielder 2nd.

Junior Surf Race - R. McKay 1st, A. Langdon 2nd, N. Fielder 3rd.

Junior Ski - C Mani 1st.

Cadet Ski - P. Mani 2nd.

West End Trophy (Champion Club) 3rd.

Messenger Shield (R. & R. All Divisions) 2nd.

Ampol Shield (Senior R. & R.) 1st.

D. J. Newland Shield (Boat Comp. All Divisions) 3rd.

C. V. Fisher Shield (Open Boat) 1st.

Mel Cameron Shield (Reserve Boat) 3rd.

Advertiser Shield (March Past) 3rd.

Specialty Printers (Beach Relay) 3rd.

M.D. & D.R. Conlin Trophy (Jnr. Iron Man) 3rd. A. Langdon.

D. J. Newland Trophy (Jnr. Belt) 2nd. N. Fielder. 3rd R. McKay.

T.J. Coles Trophy (Best Club Delegate to S.C.) 1st T. Mulvihill.

STATE TEAM REPORT

Henley S.L.S.C. once again had more representatives than any other club in the State Team. The seven members who competed at Dee Why Beach in the Interstate Competition were -

Neville Fielder - Swimming & R. & R. Robert McKay - Swimming Bill Halliday - Sweep of Boat Crew. Graham Payze - Rower Mark Manning - Rower Greg Henry - Rower Darryl Walker - Rower

After a few weeks training in Adelaide and a solid week in Sydney, the team was in high spirits and felt confident of doing well but unfortunately, on the day, in the conditions which prevailed, were not quite good enough and finished in sixth place overall.

The S.A. Beach Relay Team was the most successful competitors and although there were no Henley members, the team

was coached by Grantley Anderson.

The competitive spirit shown by the Henley Club in 1974/75, repeated in 1975/76, will I am sure, once again show a good representation from Henley in the State Team.

DARRYL WALKER.

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT 1974/75

I would like to thank all members who helped keep the gear in good repair throughout the season. A special mention should be made of Leroy Bang, Phil Carter, Trevor Mulvihill and Dave Hemsley for maintenence and transportation of equipment to Carnivals. Ron Shone also receives our thanks for the preparation of the boats for competition and the painting of clubrooms.

Throughout the season, the following equipment was acquired

by the club.

1. Motor Trike - donated by Parkway Honda.

2. Two Torpedo Bouys.

3. Wave Rider.

4. One set of Patrol Gear - won at Whyalla.

5. Two Marker Bouys.

Long Board - Wales Efficiency 1974
 One Resue Board - Twilight Series.

8. Two Nipper Surf Boards.

9. Oxy Viva.

10. Two Two Way Radios.

11. Two Ski Paddles, One set of Boat Oars.

12. Beach Umbrella - Donated by B.P. Finally, I would like to stress to all members the importance of looking after our valuable assets and keeping them in top class condition.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

To belong to the Henley Surf Life Saving Club has yet again proved to be a most rewarding experience. Each of the seven years I have been President, I have been proud to hold the position. I am particularly proud to have held this office for the Club's Fiftieth Year.

From the time when we named the Gadsden Boat the "Golden Jubilee" to honour the Club's Birthday, to the present, it has been a good year. As the results indicate, we had a good season in competition in the carnivals. Our Nippers, Cadets, Juniors and Seniors either won or showed the other Surf Life Savers that they intended to wear the Blue and White cap with distinction. But the good year became great when we rounded off our Jubilee Year with the win in the Wales Competition.

Many, from the Captain Rodney Hill down, through the ranks, served with distinction. Without the support and dedicated work of those who have the club at heart, no achievements would have been possible. I am thinking of the Nipper parents, the Nipper Instructors, the Office bearers and the members who did their part. Some however did not come up to expectations. I leave it to their own consciences to decide to make amends or leave the club. To me, it is not fair to bask in the glory of the Club's achievements unless the person concerned does his share of the work with an enthusiasm that builds morale. I know that this criticism is only applicable to a few people but, by their lack of support, they have created a weakness in our teamwork.

The management committee continues to meet fortnightly for most of the year under review. In most areas this again promoted better discussion and decisions. I thank the committee for their efforts and support.

My thanks go too, to all the members and supporters of the Club who made our Golden Jubilee Year such a memorable one for me.

L. HARVEY. PRESIDENT.

BUILDING SUB COMMITTEE

Our Building Sub Committee was not very active throughout the season because of their fruitless efforts in obtaining permission to build the much needed extensions to our clubrooms. Plans were made to extend on the boat shed area, some 60ft, north of our present clubrooms, incorporating first aid and storage rooms. An extension to our change rooms over the proposed new boatshed would have given more modern facilities for showering and changing, a gymnasium and a Nipper changeroom. Unfortunately, to this date, objections are being raised by both the local council and the Coastal Protection Board.

Probably the only significant projects undertaken throughout the year was the outside replastering of the western wall of the hall and the regular painting and maintenance in other areas of the

clubrooms. Work is to be carried out during the winter months in repairing the window frames and locks and also the repainting of the changerooms.

ARCHIVES SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT

Investigation began midway through the 1973/74 season in an attempt to reconstruct the history of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club and also to locate as many as possible, past members of the club so as to make the 1974/75 season (our Golden Jubilee year) as successful as possible. The largest part of the program was taken up by perusing all of our Annual Reports since inception and compiling a list of some 1,000 past members. An extremely time consuming research was then undertaken in attempting to find addresses for all members through the use of the S.A. electrol roll. Finally, circulars and questionnaires were posted resulting in our current past membership list of some 400 members.

Several functions were held during the season under review and an excellent following was received by the past members and with the assistance of some, we were able to obtain photographs and other historical items relating to the early days of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club. These items and photographs are now on display in the display cabinet recently erected at the northern end of the hall.

Although the bulk of the research is almost completed, it is hoped that further information, photographs and records etc. will continue to be forwarded on to the club for safekeeping so as to help

us reconstruct those 50 golden years.

B. DUHNE.

GRANTLEY ANDERSON

Our sincere congratulations go to Grantley Anderson who, on August 4th 1974, was awarded the highest distinction for services rendered in our club - LIFE MEMBERSHIP.

Grantley, who joined our club in Oct. 1958, has had 19 years with the Surf Life Saving Association including 14 years active service with this club. During this time, he held the positions of Publicity Officer, Chief Instructor and Hon. Secretary on the Club Management

Committee.

Grantley represented the State as a beach competitor on two occasions and has in the last few years shown his outstanding leader—ship qualities in the training of beach competitors in our club to outstanding performances. His successes have not only been recognised by the Henley Club, but by all beach competitors in the Association. Grantley has, for the last three seasons, acted as beach competitors advisor to the State Representitive Team that on each occasion secured a first place in the Beach Relay Event.

Grantley, we salute you.

JIM DOHERTY

Our congratulations are extended to Jim Doherty who was, at the completion of the 1973/74 season, elected as a life member of the Surf Life Association of Australia (S.A. Division)

This honour is in recognition of Jim's 30 years service to the Board of Examiners and we are proud that he is a Life Member of the Henley Club.

HENLEY S.L.S.C. HONOUR ROLL

	I III TOLD	io.e. menteen ne	VERNAL
YEAR	CAPTAIN	CLUB CHAMPIONS	LIFE MEMBERS
1925/26	P. Johns	D.L. Gryst	A.W. Jolly Dec'd
26/27	D.F. Dineen	D.L. Gryst	C. Chambers
27/28			D.F. Dineen Dec'd
28/29	C.H. Hele	D.L. Gryst C.V. Fischer	C.M. Yeomans Dec'd
29/30	C.H. Hele	C.H. Hele	W.J. Zimmerman
30/31		C.H. Hele	C. V. Fischer
31/32	C.H. Hele	C.H. Hele	C.H. Hele
32/33	C. V. Fischer	J. A. Manning	F.C. Hill Dec'd R.J. McDonough
33/34	C. V. Fischer	J. A. Manning F. C. Hill	A. H. J. Hallett Dec'd
34/35 35/36	C. V. Fischer	C.H.E. Hele	M.B. Butterfield
36/37	C.H. Hele	F.C. Hill	C.D. Fiedler
37/38	R. McK. Strang	C.H. Hele	F.N. Tucker
38/39	M.W. Oliver	C.M. Calnan	T. J. Jennings
39/40	F.C. Hill	K, Grubbins	C. M. Calnan
40/41	F.C. Hill	K. Grubbins	L.G. Bailey
41/42	A. McDonough	M.B. Butterfield	D. Hemsley
42/43	A. McDonough	K. Grubbins	A. Roberts
43/44	M.B. Butterfield		A.A. Park
44/45	F.C. Hill	K. Grubbins	J. Doherty
45/46	F.C. Hill F.C. Hill	M.B. Butterfield M.B. Butterfield	B.R. Duhne G.A. Anderson
46/47 47/48	M.B. Butterfield		G.A. Anderson
47/40	L. Northey	M.W. Oliver	
48/49	A.F. Roberts	A.F. Roberts	
49/50	A.F. Roberts	W. Fletcher	
50/51	A.F. Roberts	A.F. Roberts	
51/52	A.F. Roberts	L.G. Bailey	
52/53	F. Tucker F. O'Connell	T. Jennings	
53/54 54/55	F. O' Connell	F. O'Connell F. Tucker	
55/56	R. Parnell	F. Tucker	and the substitute of
56/57	F. Tucker	A.V. Page	
57/58	M.B. Butterfield	B.J. Robinson	
58/59	A.A. Park	A.V. Page	
59/60	A.A. Park	A.A. Park	
60/61	A.V. Page	A.V. Page	
61/62 62/63	R. Owens A.A. Park	A.V. Page A.V. Page	
63/64	A.A. Park	A.A. Park	
64/65	A.A. Park	A.A. Park	
65/66	A.A. Parke		
	W. Fidler	Not Contested	
66/67	A.B. Nelson	B.R. Duhne	4
67/68	B.R. Duhne	B. R. Duhne	No. of Contract of
68/69	B.R. Duhne B.R. Duhne	B.R. Duhne G, R. Payze	
69/70 70/71	B.R. Duhne	G.R. Payze	
71/72	B.R. Duhne	G.R. Payze	
72/73	G.R. Payze	G.R. Payze	
73/74	T. Mulvihill	R. Hill	
	R. Hill	R. Hill	
74/75	N. 11111	11. 11111	

TROPHIES.

Competition Senior Club	Winner	Donor	Perpetual Trophy A.W. Jolly Perpetual
Champion	R. Hill	M Butterfield	
Junior Club Champion	A. Lanyon	P. Eldridge	D.J. Newlands Shield & Amy R. Forwood Perpetual Trophy
Cadet Club Champion	P. Mani	C.M Calnan	C.M. Calnan Perpetual Trophy
Senior Jetty Swims	R. Hill	P.S. Johns	T.H. Brown Cup
Junior Jetty Swims	N. Fielder	D. Knappstein	YYoemans Cup
Cadet Jetty Swims	D. Hocking	F Tucker	J.J.B. Edwards Shield
President's Handicap	G. Henry	L.J. Harvey	
R.J. McDonough Swim		R.J. McDonou	gh
Harold Pleiss Memorial Swim		Committee	
Cadet Handicap Swim.		J. Payze	
Most Efficient Club Member	L. Hunter	R. Dennis	D.R. Conlin Trophy
Most Enthusiastic Club Member	P Carter	L. Griggs	teleration) Manager Legistration (MVA)
Most Patrol Hours	R. Hill	L. Frost	of trappy (West-Stein)
Most Improved Nipper	N. Faucett	C. Hele	
Most Enthusiastic 1st Year Member	R. Mani	Committee	
Most Outstanding Junior Carnival Competitor	N. Fielder		M.D. Hegarty Trophy
Most Outstanding Cadet Carnival Competitor	T. Tandler	R. Hosking	S (anna) S (anna) SAS official
Services Rendered	S. Walker Major Roger Mrs. J. Batt		Market Line of the Committee of the Comm

FAMILY FORUM

MARRIAGES

Morry Grant to Julie Curtain.

BIRTHS

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Goodwin, a boy, Matthew. Mr. & Mrs. Graham Payze, a girl, Sally.

Mr. & Mrs Mark Manning, a girl, Zoe.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Parkway Honda Pty. Ltd.

Golliwog Bachelors Club

D.R. Duhne

D. Knappstein

Ramsgate Hotel

Henley Hotel

H. McKenzie

Miss A. Forwood Grange, Henley & West Beach Womens Services

S.H. Walker

C. Hutchesson

P.S. & H.G. Johns

Senator R.S. Hall

Moslers Shoe Store

Mrs. D.M. Groves.

R.B. Day & Sons

S.A. State Centre

Appeals Committee State Centre

J.F. Hammer

J. Payze

C. Newland

Henley Beach Weight Watchers

Old Lion Hotel

R. Tremaine

J. Wynne

P. K. Harvey

L.J. Harvey

Aust. Government

Coca Cola Bottlers

Major Rogers

Mrs. Rogers Bank of N.S.W.

Channel 10

Channel 7

Radio 5AD Bob Francis

Dr. I. Ping

Mr. G. Rantanen

Henley Bridge Club

D. Schnaars

L. Oaten

M. Batters

G. Hill

R. Mani

W. Ryan

Miss D. Davies R.D. Ludlow

Reg Grundy Productions

TREASURERS REPORT

The past twelve months have seen the club consolidate its Building Fund by a further \$4, 281. This was due largely to our fund raising activities which yielded over \$8,100 (1974 \$11,060) and

donations of \$1,920 (1974 \$1,436).

Income from fund raising activities included profits from beer tickets \$4,786 (1974 \$8,655) Top Room \$966 (1974 \$1,253) and Pool Table \$348 (1974 \$170). The magnificent efforts of the Nipper Sub-Committee yielded a further \$1,650 (1974 \$835). Although there was an increase in the number of beer ticket series from 591 to 636, the profit fell by nearly \$4,000 due to increased processing costs and lottery duty totaling \$1,400 and a fall in the average gross income per series to the club from \$19.79 to \$14.52 through increased cost of prizes. Our thanks for their valued patronage go to Mr. & Mrs. Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. Harvey and Ron Tremain and of course we are forever grateful to those who purchase our tickets.

During the year we received cash donations of \$1,920 and further donations of gear outlined in the Gear Stewards Report valued at an estimated \$1,200. Those responsible for this generosity are (hopefully) all mentioned in the list of acknowledgements. The support to our club by the family of the late A.W. Jolly over nearly fifty years is reflected in our accounts in the receipt of a

bequest to the club from the late Mrs. J. Jolly.

For the past few years, we have been saving funds raised with a view to providing more ground floor storage facilities and a first-aid room. Our proposal to the Henley & Grange Council to extend our clubrooms north has been rejected at this stage because of the policy of the S.A. Coast Protection Board which will not approve buildings being erected on the western side of the Esplanade. Although further attempts are being made to obtain approval for this project, which would cost less than \$20,000, members may have to face the probability of having new clubrooms or at least the development of some facilities separate from our existing premises. If either of these alternatives eventuate, the club would, I estimate, be looking for a minimum of \$60,000 for which all members will have to work together to raise.

There are so many of our members who have contributed greatly in the administration of our club. My thanks to Lloyd Harvey for his business like advice, Bentley Wood for his watchful eye over the accounts, to the auditors Sam Roberts & Max Jenkins for their tolerance year after year, Geoff Bull and Sam Walker for their organisation of the beer tickets, Mike Symons for his untiring and valuable efforts to raise funds for us, Noel Jacobsen, Dave Hemsley and Trevor Mulvihill and all those who volunteered to serve in the Top Room and to Rod Hill for his help with the soft drink vending machines.

GEOFF DUHNE TREASURER

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR PERIOD 1 JUNE 1974 TO 31 MAY 1975

	Audited and Found Correct.			one y									TO COLUMN COMP	Miscellaneous	Swim Lessons	Cash Prize	Reimbursements	Fund Raising Activities	Bequest late J. Jolly	Golden Jubilee Dinner	Interest	Sale of Bathers, T-Shirt etc.	Pool Table	Subscriptions	Donations	Cash on Hand and at Bank 1 June 1974	RECEIPTS
\$ 28,102.45	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1												0.10	6 10	346.37	50.00	330,62	19.321.82	1,041.31	747.00	1,076.27	577.25	348.80	603.30	1,920.80	1,732.72	
	31 May, 1975	reimbursement due Swim Lessons Cash on hand and at Bank	Payments for which	Fund Raising Activities Boat Christening	etc. Golden Jubilee Dinner	Purchase of Bathers, T-Shirts	Other	Boats	Registered Vehicles	Debenture Repayments	Patrol & Carnival Equipment	Improvements to Clubrooms	Amenities	Capital	Miscellaneous	Rates & Power	Repairs & Maintenance	Publicity	Other Insurance	Vehicles	Insurance & Registration of	Registrations & Affiliations	Carnival Expenses	Trophies & Honorarium	Printing & Communications	Administration	PAYMENTS
()		131.00 455.00		11,638.80	1,152.59			300.00	20.00	130.00	412.49	451.93	55.00		184.73	391.71	1,274.68	92.95	151.64	177.20		309.60	1,007.60	510.83	637.09		
28, 102. 45	3,051.20	14,662.94						5,650.28						,	4, 738. 03												

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 31ST MAY 1975

1974		EXPENDITURE	1975	1974	INCOME	1975
3,	3,182.56	Administration	4, 738.03	583.86	Profit from Social Functions	671.77
+	16.33 70.00 1,112.47	Loss on Sale of Bathers T. Shirts etc. Debt Written off Depreciation	1,969.82	10,305.01 170.56 509.64	riont from other fund raising activities Profit from Pool Tables Subscriptions	7,092.34 348.80 603.30
΄∞΄	802.04	Balance to Accumulation Fund Golden Jubilee Dinner Boat Christening	5, 495.88 340.85 173.70	1,436.28 166.65 11.40	Donations Interest Miscellaneous	1,920.80 1,076.27 106.19
10	1 1	Nipper Swim Lessons Stock Written Off	108.63 105.00	1 1	Profit on sale of Bathers, T-Shirts etc. Bequest late J. Jolly	71.13
\$ 13,	3,183.40		\$ 12,931.91	\$ 13,183.40		\$ 12,931.91
			AC	ACCUMULATION FUND	FUND	
Bal	Balance B/F 1/6/	1/6/74	61,128.97	Balance C/F	Balance C/F 31 May 1975	67,824.85
Inc	Income from Incom Statement Patrol & Carnival E Donated or won	Income from Income & Expenditure Statement Patrol & Carnival Equipment Donated or won	5, 495.88	Acceptance of the second		
			\$ 67,824.85			\$ 67,824.85

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MAY 1975

rer	G.W. Duhne Hon. Treasurer	100 cm; 100 cm;	M. Jenkings, A. Roberts Hon. Auditors	Audited & Found Correct
\$ 68, 164. 40	\$		\$ 68,164.40	
2,921.20 19,208.40	2,921.20	General Account 367.26 Ladies Auxillary 638.38 Nipper Committee 1, 915.56	OKIN KO	14.4.23
20	14,300.00 169.35 1,687.85 130.00	Building Fund Debtors Stock on Hand Cash on Hand Cash at Bank	Story Towns Strangers	No. Jee 1877
		Current Assets		The state of the s
48, 956.00	41, 200.00 767.00 2, 781.00 716.00 3, 452.00 40.00	Fixed Assets Clubrooms & Furnishings Amenities Surf Boats Registered Vehicles Patrol & Carnival Equipment Typewriters	67, 824. 85 339. 55	Accumulation Fund Creditors
		Assets		Liabilities
		THE RESIDENCE AND ADDRESS OF THE PERSON OF T	AND DESCRIPTION OF THE PERSON	The Artist of Artistics on Commence and the Artistics of Discontinuous Security and Commence of the Artistics of the Artistic